Wilmington Harbor GRR
Monthly PDT Meeting
Minutes August 16, 2006
By

Frank Yelverton
1. The attendance list for the subject meeting is attached separately.  We briefly discussed the minutes of July 19, 2006 meeting.  Points of note were as follows: 

a. Since ship simulation has been performed for the entire harbor, a separate simulation should not be required for the NE Cape Fear River turning basin alternatives.  Probably a waiver can be obtained based on a simple desk top analysis.  Greg Williams with the Corps is heading up this effort.
b. Dial Cordy and Associates’ report on anadromous fish and larvae in the Cape Fear and Northeast Cape Fear Rivers is still on schedule for September 1, 2006.  NC Wildlife Resources Commission (WRC) has been stocking striped bass juveniles in the Cape Fear River for years, but Dial Cordy collected larval striped bass in the river that are smaller than what WRC stocks.  Thus striped bass are successfully reproducing in the river to some extent.
c. Most hydrographic survey work (except as indicated in “i” below) has been completed up and downstream of the dams, vicinity of water supply intakes, and in vicinity of the proposed water supply intake near Tar Heel.  When this information has been processed, it will be posted on our website:   http://www.saw.usace.army.mil/wilmington-harbor/GRR/GRR.htm.  
d. Drilling at the locks and dams for potential fish passage alternatives is complete, and a groundwater study will be initiated soon.  This groundwater study is a paper exercise to determine potential changes in groundwater movement adjacent to the river if the dams are removed or lowered.
e. John Sutherland arranged a meeting in Raleigh on July 27, 2006 to discuss acquisition strategy for the POD lands.  This includes forestry BMPs and appropriate buffers adjacent to the creeks and river to protect primary nursery areas (PNA).  NC Division of Marine Fisheries indicated during the meeting that PNAs are defined as going to the MHW line.  After the meeting, it was determined that most of the site is covered by water at high tide so by definition, most of the site may be PNA.  However a buffer concept may still work since it is generally believed that transient marine species only use the first few meters of the swamp.  Much left to do on this issue. 
f. Quantities of rock and sediment to be removed from the four turning basin alternatives in the NE Cape Fear River have been determined.  Doug Wall is determining how much area of PNA may be affected by each turning basin alternative.  Also the northern turning basin alternative may need to be widening slightly over what was previously indicated. 
g. The UNC-W contract has been modified to include additional salinity profiles up the Cape Fear River to Lock and Dam # 1.  This would be done this summer and afterwards if drought conditions occur.  Various parties have indicated that salt water does approach Lock and Dam #1, but none of this can be documented.  These reports could be related to groundwater discharge into the river which can have high conductivity readings, but these reading are usually not related to saltwater.  The UNC-W study will be able to differentiate between conductivity readings related to saltwater and groundwater discharge.
h. The Corps transferred funds to FWS to assess potential contaminates and sources that may affect the sediments behind the three locks and dams.  The draft report was submitted on June 16, 2006.  Since then we have provided maps to the Fish and Wildlife Service (FWS) estimating how much sediment has accumulated behind the dams since construction.  This estimate was based on comparison of a 1903 survey (before the dams were construction) and a recent survey.  An average about 2 feet of sediment has accumulated so only surface grabs will be required to determine if contaminants are present.  This will be coordinated further with FWS next week.

i. There are scour holes downstream of both Locks and Dams 1 & 2 which could affect the dams if the holes are migrating toward the dams.  The surveys below the dams have to be completed during low flow conditions or the entrained air bubbles will interfere with surveys.  The survey crew investigated the sites this week and indicated that the flows were still not low enough to perform a survey.
2. MOU Discussion.  Comments are requested on the MOU by Monday August 21, 2006 or at least by then indicate when we could expect comments.  Other than the comments indicated in the July 19, 2006 minutes, the only comments received were those provided by Mary Ann Hinshaw, City of Wilmington.
3. I was requested by Roger Sheats of the Cape Fear River Assembly to make a presentation on the GRR in Fayetteville on Monday August 14th.  The group was composed of a diverse number of citizens mostly from the Fayetteville area who were interested in protecting water supply, keeping the river open to recreational and commercial traffic, and fish passage.  The fish passage alternative that received the most discussion was the rock ramp along the entire downstream face of the dams.  
4. Curt Orvis, Hydraulic Engineer with FWS, will be helping Mike Wicker in reviewing fish passage alternatives and suggesting alternatives that may meet every parties needs.  Based on my discussions with Mike, their current focus for fish passage is the rock ramp and how to fill in the scour holes.  St. Paul District Corps of Engineers has constructed several rock ramps.  One of those was constructed at Grand Forks, ND at Riverside Dam which is similar in size to Lock and Dam #1.  I will contact St. Paul District to obtain pertinent information on the project including photos during and after construction, as built drawings, design documents, and costs.
5. We reviewed each section’s progress on tasks planned for FY06.  Basically all sections should be finished with field work and data collection by the end of September 2006.  All the information should be processed by mid-November 2006 so that alternative analysis can begin then.  This would cause the planned alternative analysis to slip by about a month but should not affect any other milestones such as the AFB in April 2007 and publishing the draft report in October of 2007.
6. Sharon Haggett indicated that adequate funds should be available to continue the GRR study through FY07 and that the Corps team members needed to provide her by September 15th an estimate of hired labor and contract funds needed for the first quarter of FY07.

7. The next monthly PDT meeting will be in Wilmington, conference room A, at 10:00 pm on September 20, 2006.  Due to several conflicts, the date for the next quarterly combined IPT/PDT meeting has been changed from Wednesday October 18, 2006, to Tuesday October 24th.   That meeting will still be at the Corps office in Wilmington, but will be in our main conference room instead of conference room A.
